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There has been speculation in the press about the Government’s proposals for civil 
partnerships to be registered in places of worship. There has also been speculation, 
and indeed confusion, over the separate issue of scrapping the definition of marriage 
in order to allow two people of the same sex to hold a marriage certificate. 
 
Government proposals to allow civil partnerships in churches implement changes 
made in the 2010 Equality Act. However, there has been no announcement from the 
Government that it has any plans to introduce full same-sex marriage.  
 
The definition of marriage 
The thousands of churches that our organizations represent hold firmly to the clear 
teaching of the Bible that marriage is the lifelong, exclusive union of one man and 
one woman. This is the definition that has long been recognized in English law and, 
indeed, by almost all cultures for all of human history.   
 
Marriage was ordained by God for the good of all people and is a holy institution. It 
was also designed to represent something of the relationship between Christ and his 
church. There are two partners to a marriage because there are two sexes. Marriage 
is a complementary covenant involving the bringing together of the two sexes not 
only for the purposes of procreation but also to reflect more fully the image of God.  
 
We are also concerned about the effect of declaring that the institution in which 
children are raised does not require either a mother or a father.  
 
For all these reasons we, and many others, would firmly oppose any efforts to 
eradicate the definition of marriage and impose a new definition on everyone in order 
to satisfy the demands of gay rights groups.  
 
Civil partnerships in churches 
We reiterate our long-held opposition to allowing civil partnerships to be registered in 
churches. It is a breach of undertakings made by Government ministers during 
debates on the Civil Partnership Bill. Parliament was persuaded to pass that Bill, in 
part, because it was made clear that civil partnership was a civil rather than a 
religious institution and would not take place in religious premises.  
 
However, there are a small number of religious groups who are not content with 
being able to carry out civil partnership blessing ceremonies, as they currently do, 
but who want the legal registration itself to take place in their premises. In response 
to the demands of these groups, the Government is embarking on a course of action 
that is bringing it into conflict with thousands of evangelical churches and the Church 
of England and the Roman Catholic Church. 
 
In any legislation, churches must be protected against the possibility, now and in the 
future, of any kind of legal action being brought against churches which 
conscientiously disagree with civil partnerships. 
 



When it comes to equality legislation, permission often turns rapidly into coercion.  In 
a country where faith-based adoption agencies have been forced to close or cut their 
religious ties by equality law, where Christian marriage registrars can be dismissed 
for their religious views on marriage and where Christian B & B owners are forced to 
pay compensation to same-sex couples, Christians will need a great deal of 
reassurance that the Government is not about to do something that will make their 
situation even worse.  
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